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DUNSCORE COMMUNITY COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on Monday 29 February 2016 at 7.30pm in The Flying Pig, Dunscore

1. PRESENT  - Colin Mitchell, Chairman,Joe Cook, Treasurer, Janet Johnstone, Secretary. Allan Todd, Michael Doyle, William Crawford, Kate Duffin, Morag McKie and Anne Hart.   Also present Mr & Mrs Lowery, Mr & Mrs Coutts and Councillors Dempster and Dykes.
2. APOLOGIES
Apologies received from Archie Anderson,Hugh Hannah.
3. ADOPTION OF MINUTES OF MEETING OF 18 JANUARY 2016.

Minutes of meeting of 18 January 2016 were approved  - proposed by Walter Patterson , seconded by Allan Todd.   

4. POLICE REPORT

There were no police present.
5. MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES

l. Community Resilience
Members noted that a resilience plan had been printed for Dunscore which had been submitted to the Council and therefore there was no need for an update by a Council officer.

2. Dunscore School – Book fund update

Carol Moyes, Head Teacher, attended the meeting and gave a comprehensive report on the spend from the Tom Carrick Fund.  Books had been bought, library relocated and refurbished with books related to reading development.  A visit had been made to Waterstones, book sellers and packs had been selected from other suppliers.  The community council would be informed when the next grant funding was required.  It was also suggested that a plaque be put in the library corner.

3. Noticeboards

Agreed that the Chairman order four noticeboards at a cost of £96 delivered.
4. Gardening Club

The question of setting up a gardening club within Dunscore was discussed.  This club would be part of the Community Council and that Allan Todd would be chairman and Morag McKie, vice chairman.  Agreed that gardening vouchers would be purchased and used as necessary.   Money for this project to be ring fenced.

5. Local Development Plan – no update
6. Queens Birthday

A commemorative coin had been produced and it was agreed to purchase enough to give one to each school child andpore-school child in Dunscore.
6. Glenkens Initiative

Allan Todd had  attended a meetng of the Initiative.  He reported on the meeting and it was agreed not to join the Initiative as such.  The Chairman agreed to write and agree that the Community Council was willing to accept any funding which may transpire but not be part of the Glenkens Initiative..
6. FINANCIAL UPDATE

Joe Cook presented the financial update:

Community Council - £1311.81

Tom Carrick Fund - £12,156.95

Dalswinton Windfarm - £18.12

Harestanes Windfarm - £5307.00

It was noted that grant funding from Harestanes had to be spent before the end of the financial year.  Agreed to give a further £500 to the Gala Committee.
7. NEW BUSINESS

1. REPAIR AND INTERNAL  CHANGES TO DUNSCORECHURCH. 

William Crawford intimated that there had been several objections to the alterations proposed for the interior of the church and presented the following motion:

‘The Community Council request  Dunscore Church Board to ensure that the A listed interior of Dunscore Church is reserved intact’

After expressions of disquiet from various members, the Chairman asked for a seconder for the motion.  The motion was seconded by Kate Duffin.

Because of the complexity of this issue and several declarations of interest it was  agreed to seek advice from Dumfries and Galloway Council and arrange an Extraordinary General Meeting for 21 days time if this was appropriate.

Councillor Dempster and Dykes left the meeting at this point.

2. DUNSCORE PRE-SCHOOL

It was noted that a funding application to Harestanes had been submitted through The Hub.

3. FAIRTRADE

Noted various events taking place in the village:

Big Breakfast in Glenriddel Hall on 5 March 2016.

Pre-school breakfast on the previous Thursday

Big breakfast at the school on the previous Friday. 
8 CORRESPONDENCE
Dumgal against Pylons

Noted update.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 4 April 2016 in Flying Pig, Dunscore

Date of EGM to be agreed if necessary.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm

